
 
Planned runway closure at KIX due to upcoming Typhoon Trami 
- From 11:00 am, September 30 through 6:00 am, October 1 - 

 
 

To prepare for the possible impact of the upcoming Typhoon Trami and ensure the safety and 
security of our passengers, there will be a planned closure of runways at Kansai International 
Airport (KIX) from September 30 through October 1. We apologize in advance for the 
inconvenience and appreciate your understanding. 
Please note that specific flight operations as well as transportation services to the airport during 
the planned closure period will be determined by each operator. For their own safety, we advise 
our airport guests not to come to the airport unless it is absolutely necessary. 
 
 
(1) Planned runway closure (Runways A and B) 
 
  From 11:00 am on Sunday, September 30 to 6:00 am on Monday, October 1 
  
  - The duration of the closure is subject to change depending on weather or other conditions.   
   We will inform you in advance of any change to the closure period.  
  - Please check with your airline to determine the status of your flight. For a contact list, 

please click here. 
 
(2) Update on ground transportation 
 
  Please contact the following operators:   
  Road traffic on the bridge: West Nippon Expressway Company Limited (NEXCO West) 
  Train: West Japan Railway Company, and Nankai Electric Railway Co., Ltd 
  Limousine bus: Kansai Airport Transportation Enterprise Co., Ltd. 
  Kobe-KIX Bay Shuttle (high-speed boat): OM Kobe Co., Ltd.  
 
(3) Business hours of airport stores 
 
  Many F&B, retail and service stores in the airport plan to be closed depending on the status 
  of flight and ground transport operations.   
 
 

https://www.kansai-airport.or.jp/en/flight/airlines.html
https://global.w-nexco.co.jp/en/
http://www.westjr.co.jp/global/en/
https://www.howto-osaka.com/
http://www.kate.co.jp/en/
https://www.kobe-access.jp/eng/

